
EIFSC Ice Rules 
1. All members must initial the registration book and pay for the session before going on the ice.  

2. All skaters who wish to have a tape played should line their tapes up by the tape player. Tapes are 
lined up front (first) to back (last).  

3. The ice monitor will begin playing tapes five minutes into the session. 

4. The ice monitor will announce the name of the person whose tape is about to be played and the name 
of the person whose tape will be played next. If the skater misses her/his cue, the tape will be placed at 
the end of the line. 

5. The skater whose tape is being played has the right of way. This skater will wear the provided sash so 
that he/she can be identified. All other skaters must yield to this skater. The skater who is next in line 
should obtain the sash from the skater who has just finished skating a program. 

6. After a tape is played, it will be placed at the end of the line. Once a tape has started, the tape will not 
be stopped or restarted.  

7. An instructor may ask that the tape of a skater who is having a lesson be moved up in line. The tape will 
be played next, after the current tape is played or finished. An instructor may ask for a tape to be 
moved up in line once per skater during a single lesson. The ice monitor will only play two instructor 
tapes in a row, then will return to a non-lesson tape. An instructor may make two such requests during 
a one-hour club ice session. 

8. If the session is not busy (less than five tapes submitted), the ice monitor may play tapes as needed (as 
requested by the skater or by the coach).   

9. The following behaviors are not acceptable on the ice: kicking the ice or boards, swearing, intentionally 
moving into the path of a skater, laying on the ice, loud or distracting noises (including yelling and 
clapping), chatting on the ice for prolonged periods.  

10. The EIFSC board and the skaters thank you for following these rules! 

Guidelines for Ice Monitor 

Your first responsibility to check in the skaters and make sure everyone pays. All skaters need to pay before 
they enter the ice. THIS IS VERY IMPORTANT! Your second responsibility is to hook up the tape machine 
and to play tapes according to the guidelines listed above.  Announce the name of the skater whose tape 
you are about to play, and the name of the skater whose tape is next in line. As indicated above, coaches 
may cut in line once per skater per lesson. You are also responsible for enforcing the ice rules listed above. 
Return the registration book to the EIFSC box and return to the office. Thanks so much! You’re providing an 
essential and important service! 


